
TOWN OF BASHAW 
WASHBURN COUNTY ~ WISCONSIN 

Steven Degner, Chairperson ~ Joseph Swan, Supervisor ~ Dale Damon, Supervisor 
 

June 8, 2025 
 
 
 
Amber Nordstrom 
N4815 Rainbow Drive 
Spooner, WI 54801 
 
 
Dear Ms./Mrs. Nordstrom: 
 
It was brought to the town board’s attention during the monthly meeting that there is an 
excessive amount of falling building(s)/litter/trash/strewn garbage/etc located on your 
Rainbow Drive property.  There have been a significant amount of complaints from other 
citizens in regards to the condition of this situation.  You must clean and remove this falling 
building(s)/litter/trash/strewn garbage/etc immediately.   Failure to do so within the next 
month will result in this case may be turned over to a prosecuting party, public health or any 
other entity deemed necessary to remedy the situation. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation in getting this situation resolved. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
The Bashaw Town Board 
 


